
Board of Health Meeting 

11/25/2019 

Present: Tyler Nims, Chairman, Mark MacDonald,  Vice-Chair, Paul Armstrong, Clerk, Bob Valery, 

Director and Gary Russell,  Assistant Director.  

 

The Board of Health Meeting opened at 7:00 p.m. 

7:00 McGonagle Septic Services / Pumping Records Discussion 

Mr. McGonagle was unable to attend. Mr. Valery explained that all of our licensed pumpers provide their 

pumping records on a monthly basis. McGonagle pumping is the only pumper who fails to provide them. 

This has happened for the past two years and even with numerous reminders he ignores the obligation. Mr. 

Armstrong said the pumping station has the same issues. After some discussion the Board agreed that a 

letter be written and a copy of Title 5 inserted. The Company will be placed on a 6 month probation period 

to monitor compliance. Failure to meet the requirement will result in suspension effective June 30, 2019.   

7:15 Ocean Bluff Automotive, Tanous F. Sayde, 969 Ocean Street / Request for Smoke Shop, Tanous F. 

Sayde,  owner did not attend. 

Mr. Valery said an anonymous called she could not attend and just wanted to express concern about traffic 

congestion, location so close to the beach and that the State just banned menthol cigarettes. Mr. Armstrong 

stated that with so much pending on cigarettes and vaping products on the State level at this point it is best 

to wait. Mr. MacDonald added that Mr. Sayde establishment had just been fined and his license revoked for 

seven days. He should not have anything more than what he has already. The members agreed to wait. 

7:25 General Business Discussion of the past month: 

 Boil water handout, mice at the High school, Jet Fuel article, rubbish hauler “Bobs”, and 138 Ridge Rd. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:45PM.  

 

Next meeting to be determined. Meeting concluded.  


